DRAFT

MEMORANDUM

SUBJECT:  Desktop Inkjet Printer Removal 
FROM: Lawrence Starfield, Acting Regional Administrator
TO:  All Region 6 Employees
Region 6 continually strives to carry out the public trust in our daily activities, particularly by being fiscally responsible in how we use our resources, and by reducing our environmental footprint whenever possible.   We have 161 inkjet printers currently in use which are costly to operate and energy inefficient.  After careful research and evaluation we have decided to excess the majority of these inkjet desktop printers in the region beginning October 1, 2009 in a phased approach.   

Historically, annual operation costs for inkjet printers have been approximately $72,000, not including the cost of electricity.  Considering these inkjet printers consume almost 20% of our overall printer power usage, we have room for improvement.  During Phase I reducing the number of inkjet printers by 62% will allow us to significantly reduce this cost to $11,000.  Furthermore, we will be able to reduce our paper use by encouraging duplex printing on the network printers and improving our energy savings as part of our regional Environmental Management System (EMS) goals.  
The Region 6 Printer Workgroup comprised of Program Analysts (PA) and Administrative Officers (AO) from each division, along with key management division personnel, and representatives from the EMS Committee and the AFGE Union played an essential role in guiding this effort.  PA/AOs, EMS representatives, or your manager are available to assist you with any questions regarding the excess process.  
A Region 6 Advisory is coming out soon providing you with further information on how the excess process will be implemented.  Training on the use of network printers and multi-functional copiers will be available and announced in the advisory.  
Thank you for demonstrating your commitment to our WE CARE values by being good stewards of our resources and the environment.   



